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Mosman High School

Works notification April 2022

We are upgrading Mosman High School to bring students the latest educational facilities.

Tower crane installation

On Monday 11 and Tuesday 12 April between 7:00 am and 5:00 pm, a tower crane will be installed in the works zone
at Mosman High School, weather permitting.

The crane's installation will require several deliveries to the works zone via Belmont Road and the temporary
closure of the adjacent footpath. Traffic control measures will be in place to safely manage pedestrian and vehicle
movements on this street during the crane’s installation.

Prior to the operation of the crane, a structural engineer will sign-off its installation and daily pre-start inspections
will take place to monitor its safe operation.

Appropriate controls and monitoring will be in place for the duration of the crane's use. This includes crane loads
being restricted to lifting within the perimeter of the works zone and no loads lifted over school buildings, play
areas, residential buildings or public areas.

When not in use the crane will operate in free slew’; a safety measure which allows it to move freely in the wind. In
its central location in the works zone the crane’'s arm has a 360-degree clearance to allow for this free movement.

Works zone remediation
The remediation of the works zone will continue until late May, 2022.

After the remainder of the soil containing fragments of asbestos is removed, the works zone will be remediated
using a cap and contain methodology. Areas which will form landscaped grounds and play areas will be capped
with geotextile fabric and a layer of clean top soil and the area which will become the foundations of new Building
B will be contained by concrete.

Safety measures and monitoring will be in place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local commmunity
while these works are carried out.

The works to remediate the site will take place following the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management
Plan and SafeWork NSW regulations. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors,
and monitored by an independent occupational hygienist in strict accordance with all applicable legislation,
regulations, policies and guidelines.

Testing of the works zone will also be completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated and the school will
receive a clearance certificate for the main construction works to continue.

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority and we will
continue to keep the community updated.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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